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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly 

email notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This 

week’s topics are listed below. 

 

Action Items 

• Instructions for Ordering USDA Foods for School Year 2023-24: Orders due March 10, 2023  

 

Need to Know 

• Governor Lamont Signs Legislation Extending Free School Meals and Protecting Connecticut's 

Fiscal Guardrails 

• Charging of Meals and A la Carte by Adults is Not Acceptable 

• Updated CSDE Menu Planning Guide for School Meals for Grades K-12 

• Resource Roundup: Signage Requirement for School Meals  

 

Good to Know 

• School Nutrition Foundation (SNF) Equipment Grant Applications: Due March 31, 2023 

• New Resources from the Culinary Institute of Child Nutrition (CICN) 

 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch 

Tray, visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Action Items 

 

Instructions for Ordering USDA Foods for School Year 2023-24: Orders due March 10, 

2023 

The Connecticut Food Distribution Program’s (FDP) catalog for USDA Foods for school year (SY) 

2023-24 opens on Thursday, February 16, 2023, in Web Based Supply Chain Management 

(WBSCM). The deadline to place orders in WBSCM is March 10, 2023. Recipient Agencies (RAs) 

that miss the ordering deadline will not receive USDA Foods in SY 2023-24.  

 

Please carefully review and follow the CSDE’s Instructions for Ordering USDA Foods for School Year 

2023-24. This document and the USDA Foods Ordering Worksheets for School Year 2023-24 are 

available in the “WBSCM” section of the CSDE’s FDP webpage. For questions, please contact the FDP 

staff. 

 

 
 

Need to Know 

 

Governor Lamont Signs Legislation Extending Free School Meals and Protecting 

Connecticut's Fiscal Guardrails 

Late yesterday afternoon (February 14, 2023), the Governor’s office issued the press release below 

regarding the extension of free school meals for the remainder of this school year. The CSDE is 

working to issue guidance to school food authorities (SFAs) as soon as possible. 

 

(HARTFORD, CT) – Governor Ned Lamont today posted the following video onto his social media 

channels (including Twitter, Facebook, and Instagram) announcing that he has signed legislation 

extending the free school meals program for the remainder of this school year and protecting the 

state’s fiscal guardrails for the next several years: 

 

 
 

The legislation is House Bill 6671. 

 

 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/FDP/Instructions_USDA_Foods_Ordering.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/FDP/Instructions_USDA_Foods_Ordering.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/FDP/Ordering_Worksheet_Processing_Direct_Delivery_USDA_Foods.xlsx
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Food-Distribution-Program-USDA-Foods/Documents#WBSCM
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Food-Distribution-Program-USDA-Foods/Contact
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Food-Distribution-Program-USDA-Foods/Contact
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2FGovNedLamont%2Fstatus%2F1625610202585391109&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C086fb68e8c37420331bd08db0f5dbb37%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638120667467464916%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hD3wcG%2B9NC1%2F4m0UwIL3VVwzE6ZlQTmefXxzaDcmyGQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffb.watch%2FiHK3SPSTcD%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C086fb68e8c37420331bd08db0f5dbb37%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638120667467464916%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CQLUG5mbpZqKgpTlytLePfvQiL7xWAWA1bkbl1z8zrg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Freel%2FCoqG3drjpir%2F%3Futm_source%3Dig_web_copy_link&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C086fb68e8c37420331bd08db0f5dbb37%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638120667467464916%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eivzyB1bhtOtiuXPlbjSnsn3wcGyu199CSfBIOiumR0%3D&reserved=0
https://www.cga.ct.gov/asp/cgabillstatus/cgabillstatus.asp?selBillType=Bill&which_year=2023&bill_num=6671
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2FGovNedLamont%2Fstatus%2F1625610202585391109&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C086fb68e8c37420331bd08db0f5dbb37%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638120667467621139%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7b1dRsU%2B1nZK1QIi8vAiFXQ4I2o4b%2BUjYKdpo1I1yGM%3D&reserved=0
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Charging of Meals and A la Carte by Adults is Not Acceptable 

The CSDE reminds SFAs that if the school food authority has the capacity to provide food service 

accounts for adults, adults are allowed to add money to their account. However, allowing adults to 

charge meals or a la carte foods and beverages without having money in their food service account to 

cover the cost of the food at the point of sale is not an acceptable use of the nonprofit school food 

service account (NSFSA) funds or school nutrition resources. Questions may be directed to your 

school nutrition team member.  

 

 

Updated CSDE Menu Planning Guide for School Meals for Grades K-12 

The CSDE recently updated the Menu Planning Guide for School Meals for Grades K-12 to include 

links to the applicable modules of the CSDE’s What's in a Meal: National School Lunch Program and 

School Breakfast Program Meal Patterns for Grades K-12, revised USDA links, and content updates. 

Please discard any previous versions dated prior to February 2023 and replace with the updated 

versions. 

 

 

Resource Roundup: Signage Requirement for School Meals  

The CSDE reminds SFAs that each cafeteria serving line must have clear signage posted in a visible 

area that shows students how to select a reimbursable meal. Signage for schools that implement offer 

versus serve (OVS) must also indicate that students are required to take at least ½ cup of a fruit or 

vegetable (or combination) for a reimbursable meal. Signage must be posted near or at the beginning 

of the serving line, prior to the point-of-service, and located at all applicable points in the serving line 

where the food components are available. 

 

Examples of signage are available in the “Signage for OVS” section of the CSDE’s OVS webpage. For 

additional guidance, refer to “Meal identification signage” in section 1 of the CSDE’s Offer versus 

Serve for School Meals.  

 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/CNstaff/countyassign.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Menu-Planning-Guide-for-School-Meals
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Meal-Pattern-Training-Materials
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Meal-Pattern-Training-Materials
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Offer-versus-Serve-for-School-Nutrition-Programs/Documents#SignageOVS
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/OVS/OVS_Guide_SNP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/OVS/OVS_Guide_SNP.pdf
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Good to Know 

 

School Nutrition Foundation (SNF) Equipment Grant Applications: Due March 31, 

2023 

The SNF has teamed up with industry partners to provide new kitchen equipment to deserving 

districts. Apply now for one (or more) of the five available grants through the 2023 SNF 

Equipment Grant Program. 

 

• The Winston Foodservice Equipment Grant program will award up to 10 pieces of 

equipment, valued up to $100,000, to one school district in need of improving its school 

meal kitchen facilities. 

• The recipient of Vulcan Equipment Grant from ITW/FWE will be awarded up to $50,000 

worth of Vulcan equipment that suits a school district’s needs. 

• The Hobart Equipment Grant, also from ITW/FWE, awards up to $35,000 worth of 

Hobart equipment for a school district. 

• The Food Warming Equipment (FWE) Equipment Grant awards the winning school 

district with multiple pieces of equipment, valued at up to $25,000. 

• The Collection Equipment Grant brings together Cambro Manufacturing, Innoseal 

Systems, Sterling Manufacturing and Sterno Delivery to help upgrade school kitchens with 

multiple pieces of new equipment. 

 

The deadline for all five grant applications is March 31, 2023. 

 

Application link: https://schoolnutritionfoundation.org/equipment-grants/ 

 

 

New Resources from the Culinary Institute of Child Nutrition (CICN) 

Team Nutrition, in partnership with the CICN, recently announced several new culinary resources and 

events. The CICN is the division of the Institute of Child Nutrition (ICN) that provides school nutrition 

professionals with in-depth, hands-on culinary training and resources that are foundational for 

scratch-based cooking and the creation of culinary-inspired school meals that are healthy, flavorful, 

and student-approved. 

• Culinary Quick Bites: Culinary Quick Bites is a short-format (15-minute) training series 

intended to be facilitated on-site by school nutrition professionals overseeing food production. 

Each lesson focuses on a specific culinary-related training topic and includes the lesson 

objective, a facilitation guide, an instructional video demonstrating the skill or task (with an 

ICN chef as the subject matter expert in the video), and an activity to help staff practice their 

culinary skills. Check out the new Knife Skills Culinary Quick Bites series on the CICN website. 

• Menus of Flavor: The CICN recently released three new hands-on culinary trainings called 

Menus of Flavor. The Menus of Flavor training series is intended to teach foundational 

culinary skills to school nutrition professionals with a focus on flavor profiles of global 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femail.axioshq.schoolnutrition.org%2Fc%2FeJyNkL1OAzEQhJ8mbpBP_rvzunBBASUND4B83nXOUrAT-wKBp8cpaKiQtpldzbeaqe0YSv4Oe67lLaOXQukY1pnPCIIblQwHZeOQKAkhhSgTIy8XOwNIKQxDbzEREMteDbNQAiRoKdwUVjSzEkFbWOZlxoMR4ZZr3y5Tj1utp3LdW75_nmo7ss071AOrnXNCJuGMskSoorEhxQWMYye_7fu5H_TjQT2P-YNJ9Vow_ALHnS7XfH6nsvNjC2XvY8U6tUz9nhUWu6hFrlyAQm50kBwoRA6RVHRGIo14zfctlDKQXxTaZ633GHGfjvWDEebf3tak5rTawJ1egRtKxEFYwZPQDghRpajZ7l9fHp5u50a9D_Efzw8sdYDs&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C26226af639d048afd92808db0a09a4a3%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638114808775417858%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yn1uR%2FFJGxK5mk1%2BEeU1ztfWz1KuLFDlpN6uNmIyqbU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femail.axioshq.schoolnutrition.org%2Fc%2FeJyNkL1OAzEQhJ8mbpBP_rvzunBBASUND4B83nXOUrAT-wKBp8cpaKiQtpldzbeaqe0YSv4Oe67lLaOXQukY1pnPCIIblQwHZeOQKAkhhSgTIy8XOwNIKQxDbzEREMteDbNQAiRoKdwUVjSzEkFbWOZlxoMR4ZZr3y5Tj1utp3LdW75_nmo7ss071AOrnXNCJuGMskSoorEhxQWMYye_7fu5H_TjQT2P-YNJ9Vow_ALHnS7XfH6nsvNjC2XvY8U6tUz9nhUWu6hFrlyAQm50kBwoRA6RVHRGIo14zfctlDKQXxTaZ633GHGfjvWDEebf3tak5rTawJ1egRtKxEFYwZPQDghRpajZ7l9fHp5u50a9D_Efzw8sdYDs&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C26226af639d048afd92808db0a09a4a3%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638114808775417858%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yn1uR%2FFJGxK5mk1%2BEeU1ztfWz1KuLFDlpN6uNmIyqbU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femail.axioshq.schoolnutrition.org%2Fc%2FeJyNULtOxDAQ_JpLgxz57U3hggJKGj4A-bFOLOXsI_bBHV9PgkRDhbTF7mhmd3bqNruSv1zPtbzlaBnlIjiviIpAieRJEuAm7GNkGCG5wNKAlmmjABijcojWxISAQ7Z8F1NOgYFgdBqdj1Jx6oQBrbSKJ0ndLde2vI8tLLWu5dq3fFwe6zYPi8VEpWGBCr9LmYCJe641Rj_pyUcehtUuvV_aSTye-PNef9e0qz_n3p1fcQz1fDB-kL3hwhilDqQkchgln7m0XgvB92u-nLF0Mm-uHFxc85x9XnO_Dw23jO2IBrTRXDNPKPBIpHCMALpAICAPk2QR9zQ22xZXyu7ljm77rPX4OvRxrh8Dxvwbs09cJW8cmYQHIjEhAWooSVRMgDHyFMTQ7evLw9PtsmFr-_AfzTeZuJEV&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C26226af639d048afd92808db0a09a4a3%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638114808775417858%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7bC6PH8T8ouW8HpyoV7LdLEl3%2BIDunpdxDM8jXP%2BHKQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femail.axioshq.schoolnutrition.org%2Fc%2FeJyNULtOxDAQ_JpLgxz5mWyKFBRQ0vABaG2vE0s5-4h9cMfX4yDRUCFtsTua2Z2dvC-Y4hfWmNNb9LPgUjm0hhkPnGkZNAM5ujZ6QR4COhE6msUwGgAhuO78PPpAQF2cZRNzyUGAEnzq0XptJEc1wmAG40-a4y3msr73xa05b-la93hc7vO-dOssjZnkhIqk8wGV8hoNOhwtCD-1Vd02r7Veykk9nuRzq79rytWeY61oN-pdPh-MH6Q1Uk2a6wNJgR1G2cd1c5gYvV_j5UypsmXHdFBpi0u0cYv13hXaI5UjGRjGQQ7CMg7SM61QMCB0DFyzO2nhqYWxz2XFlJqVO-H-mfPxtKv9kj868vE3ZRukCXZENikLTFMgBnzkLHA1AXkvg1NdnV9fHp5ul51KacN_NN-eYZBW&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C26226af639d048afd92808db0a09a4a3%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638114808775417858%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lUeq4AeWujiT4sbyWD6hisGO9sXH40O0liVMo0xscGA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femail.axioshq.schoolnutrition.org%2Fc%2FeJyNULtOxDAQ_JpLgxytX_GmSEEBJQ0fgPxYJ5Zy8Z3tg4OvJ0GioULaYnc0szs7ucx2S1-2pby9pTBxENJbp5kOCEyJqBgK4_cxcAoYreexo4kPRiNyDqoLkwmRkLo0iV0MApCj5DD21gWlBVhpcNCDDicF9p5yXa599UvO63ZrJR2X-1zmbpm0RGeE4QoDWFAj11x6UBG8HmjUvFunpbVLPcnHk3je6--aenPn1Jp1K_U-nw_GD7I3Qo4K-IFskR1G2ZKdLY3R9ZYuZ9oam4vdDiqtaU4ural9dpVKonokg4MZxMAdAxSBKWk5Q7KeoSfhR8UD7WGUqS5223Yrn2TLR87H0771c37vKKTflF0UOjpj2SgdMkWRGIIBFkGOSCGI6GXXpteXh6f7pVCt-_AfzTc40I8o&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C26226af639d048afd92808db0a09a4a3%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638114808775417858%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YxRYTiVYDGdGf0tnjAtnoXIIf0JvkImAREsKCR0W8cw%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femail.axioshq.schoolnutrition.org%2Fc%2FeJyNULtOxDAQ_JpLgxz57U3hggJKGj4A-bFOLOXsI_bBHV9PgkRDhbTF7mhmd3bqNruSv1zPtbzlaBnlIjiviIpAieRJEuAm7GNkGCG5wNKAlmmjABijcojWxISAQ7Z8F1NOgYFgdBqdj1Jx6oQBrbSKJ0ndLde2vI8tLLWu5dq3fFwe6zYPiw3UQ9BMa82F0ZCSUVI4KpVwKhkOw2qX3i_tJB5P_Hmvv2va1Z9z786vOIZ6Phg_yN5wMVGuDqQkchgl6RMJvl_z5Yylk3lz5eDhmufs85r7fWi4ZWxHLKCN5pp5QoFHsptiBNAFAgF5mCSLuCex2ba4UnYfd3TbZ63Hx6GPc_0YMObfiH3iKnnjyCQ8EIkJCVBDSaJiAoyRpyCGbl9fHp5ulw1b24f_aL4BpUiOLg&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C26226af639d048afd92808db0a09a4a3%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638114808775417858%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5tqS5CUPXyPfBYs4WSGz8Z44FZUOd8aIq12sFhRJrt8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femail.axioshq.schoolnutrition.org%2Fc%2FeJyNULtOxDAQ_JpLgxz5GW8KFxRQ0vABaG2vE0u5-Ih9cMfXkyDRUCFtsTua2Z2dsk245i9suaxvOTrBpQroDTMRONMyaQbShn2MgiIkDCJ15MRgDYAQXHfR2ZgIqMtO7mIuOQhQgo89-qiN5KgsDGYw8aQ53nKp83tfw1zKsl7blo_LfdmmbnbeeynByISUTFR6EFpFBGu9N4g2dIubW7vUk3o8yee9_q6pV3_OraFfqA_lfDB-kL2RatTcHMia2GGUhbIsFA4dmzZcDxIteco-L7ndu0pbpnpkAoMd5CA84yAj0woFA8LAIJAMoxaR9hg2V2dc193EnXD7LOV4N7R-Kh8dxfybr0_SJG-RjcoD05SIAbecJa5GoBhlCqpr7vXl4el22ajWffiP5htPEI5S&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C26226af639d048afd92808db0a09a4a3%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638114808775417858%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Rn0VrmWTtZujeJ4q0NRPdeSaR0Pkji3wiB0YU8QlaU0%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femail.axioshq.schoolnutrition.org%2Fc%2FeJyNULtuwzAM_Jp4KWToadODh6JouhRZ8gGFLFKxAENyLaVJ-_WVhyydChAkD8QdyUvbxcbwY0tI8SPgKLhUzk6GGQTOtPSagexdhSgIwVsnfEOj6HoDIATXDY49egJqwigrmUsOApTgQ2sn1EZyq3roTGfwoLm9h5Tnzza7OaUlXssW9s1t2i7NPEoNDisfwUxGT6SU0UpRPUeDlM43yziXsuaDej7IY40_Mj5dI9qHYJ3fVuZSLBRLBdd1SRZz7eqdohYhazqfjuwlLQu5ncfeNhsLew-5tCv6JtMWKO_GQNd3shMT4yCRaWUFA7KOgSPpBi2QqhfbmGcbY93_TXa7pbT_7Ep7SV8NYXiYPHlp_NRbNqgJmCZPDHjPmedqAEKU3qmmjOfT0-t93SjnCv7D-QVP3Y8T&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C26226af639d048afd92808db0a09a4a3%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638114808775417858%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TIOYg5E2l4k5KozDndBjl9Jqs8NIpx3Iu5e9UoNBI6E%3D&reserved=0
https://schoolnutritionfoundation.org/equipment-grants/
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheicn.org%2Fcicn%2Fculinary-quick-bites-knife-skills%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cdeb4964e18b5480b051308db0eb6eece%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638119951087856711%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TRReQmEW40mSyEd8ANbTA2BJiTkJX3Tdv2ouOQV8y4E%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheicn.org%2Ficn-resources-a-z%2Fmenus-of-flavor&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cdeb4964e18b5480b051308db0eb6eece%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638119951087856711%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uY5FWQMSY3ySLfejVrRR97oxPlnrkpdvPuByXRRDQCs%3D&reserved=0
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cuisines. The three regions covered include Mediterranean Cuisine, Latin Flavors, and East 

and Southeast Asian Fusion.  

• Recipe Standardization Guide: The USDA Recipe Standardization Guide for School 

Nutrition Programs is a “how-to” guide on recipe standardization for school nutrition recipe 

developers. The guide is designed to be a complete source of information on recipe 

standardization from conception to implementation of a recipe.  

• Grab & Go Recipes: The CICN launched a series of twenty Grab & Go recipe cards featuring 

portable and appealing menu items that are simple to prepare and utilize a variety of USDA 

Foods. Each recipe card features standardized recipes in 50 and 100 serving quantities as well 

as visual step-by-step instructions for production of the recipe.  

• CICN Culinary Webinar Series: On March 2, 2023, the CICN will host their monthly 

webinar, Culinary Quick Bites: Short-Format Culinary Trainings for School Nutrition 

Professionals. This month’ s webinar will focus on strategies for carving out training time with 

school nutrition staff and introduce the CICN's newest training resource, Culinary Quick Bites. 

Sign-up information will be available soon on the CICN’s website. 

 

 
  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheicn.org%2Fcicn%2Fusda-recipe-standardization-guide-for-school-nutrition-programs%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cdeb4964e18b5480b051308db0eb6eece%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638119951087856711%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yneGXw7Qxta0K0jTz5QoWM%2BbRKRAjXwppbr97V7QL9Y%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheicn.org%2Fcicn%2Fusda-recipe-standardization-guide-for-school-nutrition-programs%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cdeb4964e18b5480b051308db0eb6eece%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638119951087856711%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yneGXw7Qxta0K0jTz5QoWM%2BbRKRAjXwppbr97V7QL9Y%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheicn.org%2Fcicn%2Fgrab-and-go-recipes%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cdeb4964e18b5480b051308db0eb6eece%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638119951087856711%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cwRgcu9uHH44fmsY%2Fi1gBG3HzpzJykRcgBujK2bsMWA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheicn.org%2Fcicn%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cdeb4964e18b5480b051308db0eb6eece%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638119951087856711%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YgukfCddBu4vFJb0JO1y8sh5tu5s4kqGWry2FjhL7lM%3D&reserved=0
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In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 

policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on 

the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender 

identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or 

retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 

 

Program information may be made available in languages other 

than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative 

means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., 

Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), 

should contact the responsible state or local agency that 

administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 

720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 

 

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 

should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 

Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 

at:  https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-

3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 

by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 

the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 

written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 

sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 

Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 

rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must 

be submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 

3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of 

equal opportunity/affirmative action for 

all qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment 

practice, education program, or 

educational activity on the basis of race; 

color; religious creed; age; sex; 

pregnancy; sexual orientation; 

workplace hazards to reproductive 

systems, gender identity or expression; 

marital status; national origin; ancestry; 

retaliation for previously opposed 

discrimination or coercion, intellectual 

disability; genetic information; learning 

disability; physical disability (including, 

but not limited to, blindness); mental 

disability (past/present history thereof); 

military or veteran status; status as a 

victim of domestic violence; or criminal 

record in state employment, unless 

there is a bona fide occupational 

qualification excluding persons in any of 

the aforementioned protected classes. 

Inquiries regarding the Connecticut 

State Department of Education’s 

nondiscrimination policies should be 

directed to: Attorney Louis Todisco, 

Connecticut State Department of 

Education, by mail 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-1841; 

or by telephone 860-713-6594; or by 

email louis.todisco@ct.gov. 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or 

contact the school nutrition programs staff at the Connecticut State 

Department of Education, School Health, Nutrition and Family Services, 

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/

SLT_02_15_2023.pdf. 

https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:louis.todisco@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/‌SLT_02_15_2023.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2023/‌SLT_02_15_2023.pdf

